## AIR SENS

## District files lawsuit against EPA

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's failure to grant a request by California to set its own greenhouse-gas emission regulations has spurred the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District to file a lawsuit against the federal government.

The suit was filed in November in the District of Columbia Court of Appeals following a similar suit against the EPA by the state of California.

At issue is California's request for a waiver of federal preemption for greenhouse gas (GHG) emission regulations for passenger cars, light-duty trucks and medium-duty passenger vehicles beginning with the 2009 model year. Under the Federal Clean Air Act, California has the right to set its own vehicle emission standards, and other states have the right to adopt California's standards as their own, after a waiver is granted by the EPA.

"The San Joaquin Valley's challenge in meeting state and federal clean-air standards is unmatched by any other region in the state," said Seyed Sadredin, Executive Director of the Valley Air District. "Action by EPA on this matter will yield muchneeded reductions in greenhouse gases, as well as smog-causing pollutants, which are a major public-health concern for the Valley."

In June, the District sent a letter to EPA Administrator Stephen L. Johnson, urging the EPA to grant California's waiver request, noting that GHG emissions cause a significant air-pollution problem in the Valley.

In the letter, the District stated: "Our support of California's request for waiver of preemption is based on our belief that the proposed programs will not only help reduce GHG emissions, but that they are

also essential to our efforts to meet the health-based standards for criteria pollutants," pollutants that contribute to the Valley's air-pollution problems. "Mobile sources emit GHGs as well as criteria pollutants and their precursors, and efforts to reduce mobile source GHG emissions could also reduce emissions related to criteria pollutants. Since mobile source emission control is largely under the authority of state and federal agencies, the SJVAPCD strongly supports new measures that reduce mobile source emissions."

In the Valley, mobile source emissions contribute more than half the total air pollution. The Valley fails to meet federal health standards for ozone (smog) and fine particulate matter.

"In addition to the long-term consequences of climate change, the District is concerned with the potential ramifications of more moderate but imminent changes in weather patterns. The Valley depends heavily on agriculture for its economy and has developed agricultural practices based on the last several decades of weather patterns. Unanticipated and large fluctuations in these patterns could have a devastating effect on the Valley's economy," said Sadredin.

## calendars now available The Valley Air District's 2008 Clean

2008 Clean Air Kids

The Valley Air District's 2008 Clean Air Kids Calendar is now available. The calendar features 14 pages of wonderful artwork by Valley school children and illustrates kids' ideas on how we can help clean our air. The clean-air message for each month is presented in both English and Spanish.

The full-color,  $8 \frac{1}{2} \times 11$ " calendars are free of charge while supplies last to the general public, schools, businesses and non-profit organizations.

If you live or work in Fresno, Modesto or Bakersfield, we ask that you please pick up your calendars in the District office located in one of those cities. If you live in another town within the District, we will mail or UPS copies to you.

You may request the number of copies needed by e-mailing the District at: <a href="mailto:brenda.turner@valleyair">brenda.turner@valleyair</a> or call the District office nearest you. In Modesto call 209-557-6400, Fresno 559-230-6000 or Bakersfield at 661-326-6900.

The District is also offering its 2008

Hmong language calendar available free to the public. The Hmong calendar features photos of the Hmong Community in the San Joaquin Valley with information on how to help clean the Valley's air. To request the District's Hmong calendars, call any of the District's offices or e-mail: anthony. presto@valleyair.org.

